Cover letter

Dear Editor,

 

We are submitting the Original scientific paper “ALFACALCIDOL MODULATES ACTIVITY OF ANTIOXIDANT ENZYMES AND PBMC SENSITIVITY TO PMA - IONOMYCIN STIMULATION IN PATIENTS WITH ACTIVE RHEUMATOID ARTHRITIS ” for your consideration for publication in Journal of the Serbian Chemical Society.

We refer to our previous correspondence regarding manuscript under number 2416 submitted on 04 April 2016.
The objective of our prospective study was to assess the effect of alfacalcidol treatment on superoxide dismutase (SOD), catalase (CAT) and glutathione peroxidase‎ (GPx) activity, glutathione (GSH) and malondialdehyde (MDA) levels in patients with active RA.

We found that patients with active RA had higher activity of SOD and CAT compared to controls. Twelve-week alfacalcidol treatment significantly reduced SOD activity in RA patients to levels obtained in controls, and after treatment CAT activity was even significantly lower than in controls. 

On the contrary, the activity of GPx was significantly lower in RA patients before treatment, compared to controls. After 12-weeks of alfacalcidol therapy, GPx activity was restored to control levels.  

Moreover, modulation of antioxidant enzymes activity observed during the treatment with alfacalcidol was associated with significant reduction of disease activity in patients with RA. MDA levels in patients at the beginning of the study protocol, remained significantly elevated compared to controls. After alfacalcidol treatment we found decreased MDA levels in patients. Furthermore, 12-weeks alfacalcidol therapy, changed the response of RA patients’ PBMC to stimulation preventing the O2- production and mitochondrial membrane depolarisation.
Our results suggest possible beneficial role of alfacalcidol in the treatment of patients with RA.

 

We confirm that neither the work nor any part of its essential substance, tables, nor figures have been or will be published or submitted to another scientific journal or are being considered for publication elsewhere. This work has been reviewed and approved by all authors. There are no financial or other relationships that could lead to a conflict of interest.
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